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There is no doubt that our climate is changing.  Regardless of the cause or the source, the planet is warming at an alarming rate.  Impacts to some regions could be moderate to severe including an increase in catastrophic weather events such as hurricanes and rising sea levels.  While the impacts to the Great Lakes Region have been identified, how those relate to Alger County is less understood.  This is an important opportunity for Alger County to be at the front lines and prepare for climate change.
The Superior Watershed Partnership is partnering with the Model Forest Policy Program to help Alger County prepare for climate change.  It will be through this project that potential impacts to Alger County will be identified and a plan completed to help Alger County adapt.  Potential impacts to Alger County will likely be deducted from these three board categories:  economic, natural resources, and human health.  Over the course of 2011, the SWP will assemble a planning team to collaborate on a climate adaptation plan that is unique to Alger County.  Ideally, this team will include local professionals, scientists, government leaders, business owners, and land owners in Alger County.  The primary goal of this project is to produce a climate adaptation plan (and local case study) for Alger County’s forest and water resources, ultimately building support for the plan so as to begin implementation as early as 2012.  
To achieve the above stated goal the primary team leaders, Natasha Koss and Jennifer Klipp from the SWP, will first assemble a Climate Change Planning Team.  Once this task is complete, each team member will be given a task in order to complete the plan by December 2011.  The first step will be to determine what impacts, on a local level, Alger County will experience from climate change. This step will involve research and fact finding. The next step in the process will be to brainstorm and document the guiding principles for a climate resilient community.  This step may involve conducting public forums or initiating a community discussion.  In this step the team will also be setting the goals for Alger County to achieve for preparation in regards to forest and water resources.  Finally, once the goals for preparedness are set, the team will then select and prioritize these goals and compile all the information into a plan.  The overall plan will include an assessment of potential impacts, a risk assessment of the impacts, the presented opportunities, and an action plan as it relates to appropriately protecting our forests, improving the way we manage our forests, the quality and quantity of our water resources, and educating the public.
While this planning project is a one-year effort, plan implementation is likely to take many years.
